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The 213th Annual Meeting  
of the Second Presbyterian Church of Baltimore, Maryland 
Sunday, February 4, 2018, 10 , Second Presbyterian Chapel 

 
Welcome, Call to Order, and Opening Prayer: The Rev. Dr. Tom Blair 
  
Establishment of a Quorum of Members in Attendance 
  
Approval of the Minutes of the Congregational Meeting: Scott Silverwood 
  
The Nominating Committee Report: Becky Ferrell 
  
The Election of Officers: Elders, Deacons and Trustees 
  
Presentation of the 2018 Budget (including Terms of Pastorsõ Call): Matt Bramhall, Jim Hughes 
  
Call for Other Pertinent Business 
  
Adjournment of Meeting, Closing Prayer (unison) 

 Holy God, we have joined our hearts and minds that together we might see your Way for Your 
church, in the year to come. Where we have seen faithfully, God, lead us quickly. Where our vision 
has been clouded, give us ever-clearer sight ahead. Aware that we are in your safe keeping ð 
encourage and prod us to more faithful living. 
 God of love and compassion, bless those who have been called to be officers of this 
congregationñelders, deacons and trusteesñand empower them by the grace of your spirit. 
Remind us all that we are called to be bearers of Christõs life, light and love to all we meet. 
 Help us offer our best to your service and your glory, mindful of the needs of others, in body, 
mind and spirit, in the name and spirit of Jesus of Nazareth, our Lord. Amen. 
 

 
Call to Order of the Meeting of the Corporation of Second Presbyterian Church in the City of 

Baltimore, Maryland 
 

Opening Prayer 
  
The Trustees Report: Jim Risser 
  
Other Pertinent Business 
  
10:50  Adjournment of Meeting and Prayer of Dismissal 

AGENDA 
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FROM OUR SENIOR PASTOR 
The Rev. Dr. Tom Blair 

òIn life and death, we belong to 
God.ó (Brief Statement of Faith, PCUSA, 
1991) 
 

E arly in January every new year, Joyce Zimmerman passes along to me a summary of vital statistics 
from the past year. Included in the lists are new 
members, confirmands, deaths, transfers, births and 
baptisms. Some years, I look at this list and take it as 
a report with little surprise; Iõve seen this list in the 
making, month by month throughout the year. 
 I donõt know why I have been looking at this list 
differently now. Perhaps its because I better realize 
the care, attention, prayer and concern that everyone 
on this list has received, one by one. Perhaps its 
because I better realize that we are indeed a Second 
Family, from ôcradle to graveõ, and all stages in 
between. Perhaps its because when I look at this list I 
realize that I know and have journeyed with all these 
good people in one way or another ; to the baptismal 
font, confirmation class, new members events, at 
bedside with loved ones being born and those 
passing from this life to the next.  
 Perhaps I am coming to more fully realize that 
sharing these parts of the journey of life with so 
many people in these particular ways, is an honor and 
a privilege that few people receive. We have 
welcomed Cecilia, Isaac, Henry, Caroline (2)!, Rosalie, 
Tucker, Chloe, Jackson and Kylar into the world. We 
have bid farewell and eternal blessing to Len, Dori, 
Dave, Kit, Ken, Dave, Anne, Betsy and Nancy, who are 
now counted among the communion of saints in 
heaven. Not included in these lists are the new 
officers ordained and installed, including a new Youth 
Elder (Olivia!) 
 This past year included some other memorable 
and lasting events, not the least of which was the 
celebration of the ordination and installation of the 
Rev. Amy Carlson. She is a vital addition to our 
church staff and a joy to our church family. 
 We also launched a successful ôBuilding Faith in 
the Futureõ Campaign, a significant deposit on 
necessary maintenance for generations to come. 
 Through my thirteenth year of ministry with you as 
Pastor, I am happy to report that we have an 
extremely capable and devoted staff and an officer 
team always striving to renew our distinctive way of 
being Christõs people in Baltimore. We continue to be 
a hub of connections for worship, caring, fellowship, 
education, music appreciation and mission in as 
many ways as we can muster. 
  

 One of the lessons Jesus taught was that when we 
give of ourselves, we get so much more in return. It is 
by giving that we are drawn into the spirit of Christ. 
At the end of a fruitful year and in the beginning of a 
brand new one, we can share our gratitude for Godõs 
goodness to all.  
 I am thankful for all of Godõs blessings this past 
year, grateful for the support, encouragement and 
devotion of so many who are called to worship and 
serve as members of the Second Church family, and 
am looking forward with hope and commitment to 
the times ahead, continuing to follow the path Christ 
sets forth for us all. 
 
  With you, in Christõs 
ministry, together. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tom Blair with newly baptized Caroline Goetschius 
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FROM OUR ASSOCIATE PASTOR 
The Rev. Jenn DiFrancesco 

[Jesus] stretched out his hand and touched 
him, saying, òI do choose. Be made clean!ó 
~Matthew 8:3 
 

A s we reflect on this past year, I am struck by how weõve experienced Christõs touch and how we 
have touched others.  
 
He stretched out his hand and touched him. 
~as we watch the Session and other church officers  
~through the Deacons sharing of Christõs love to the 
families and friends of Second 
~as the Trustees care for our church building and 
finances 
~as we discern how God calls us to serve Second 
Presbyterian Church 
 
He stretched out his hand and touched him. 
~when we knit baby blankets or prayer shawls  
~when the Deacons prepare meals for members of 
the congregation 
~through our phone calls, emails, texts, Facebook/
Instagram likes and comments, and visits with 
neighbors and friends 
 
He stretched out his hand and touched him. 
~as we opened our Bibles 
~when we were challenged and comforted by 
sermons and liturgy 
~as we shared our prayers and prayed with and for 
each other  
 
He stretched out his hand and touched him. 
~when hands join together in providing a turkey and 
all the fixings to 73 families 
~while collecting hundreds of bags of food for the 
CARES food pantry  
~when we led a Vacation Bible School in the 
Woodbourne-McCabe neighborhood for 50 children 
~through faithfully hearing and responding to the 
call for donations of time, talent and treasureñwe 
were present to and did so much in and through our 
community this year!  
 
God not only touches us and we are forever 
changed, but our touch has also impacted the lives 
of many others.  Thank you for being a powerful 
presence of Jesusõ love and touch in our community.  

Jenn DiFrancesco with baby Kayland and Roy 

Agyingi. 
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FROM OUR ASSOCIATE PASTOR OF CHRISTIAN NURTURE 
AND CONGREGATIONAL LIFE 
The Rev. Amy Carlson 

M y heart is full with the many blessings of the year. It has been a year that I will remember for 
the rest of my life. From ordination, to installation, to 
the number of wonderful programs bubbling up in 
the life of our congregation ð there has been much 
to celebrate! I have been truly blessed by the love 
and support that I have received from this caring 
congregation.   
 In August, I was ordained and installed as the 
Associate Pastor of Christian Nurture and 
Congregational Life which has expanded my role in a 
number of exciting ways. 
 Our youth have been busy this year with our Faith 
in 3D Trip to Disney, summer mission trip to Raleigh 
NC, Vacation Bible School (over 100 kids registered 
with lots of our youth volunteering!), Christmas 
parties, pancake breakfast, Easter egg hunt, 
Confirmation/Banner Day, and fall laser tag & corn 
maze/lock-in events! We as a congregation have 
witnessed the talent of our youth and children 
through their participation in the pageant, worship 
leadership, and musical offerings (Christmas Eve is 
always a moment of awe of the talent of our youth!). 
 Many of our members have given much of their 
time and energy this year to volunteering in a variety 
of congregational life events such as Rally Day, Trunk
-or-Treat, Oõs Tailgater, Congregational Christmas 
Party, and Christmas Lunch. A special thank you to 
Louise DeLaVergne, The Crosbys, the Behrens, Margie 
Bookhout, and Mari Quint for their leadership in 
these events.  
 I am so excited that our youth group, Alpha and 
Omega, has grown this year! We have added a 
second group so we now have a òjunioró and a 
òsenioró youth group that meet twice a month. We 
average around 17 youth members each time.  
 Our Adult Seminar series experienced some 
wonderful learning opportunities under the co-
leadership of Bernie and Gail Levy. We welcomed 
guest speaker Rev. John V. Carlson. Many of our own 
members led an Adult Seminar session as a part of 
our spring series òFaith in the Workplaceó. This fall, 
Bernie and Gail facilitated a wonderful series called 
òForgiveness: For us or By Us?ó  
 Our spiritual growth continues to thrive with our 
monthly Candlelighters gatherings, Bible studies, and 
Advent devotionals. I facilitated a Bible study called 
òThe Gospel According to the Walking Dead: An 

Apocalyptic Study of the New Testamentó for a 
number of different groups this year. Over Lent we 
will have a new Bible study called òLenten Ladies 
Study of Lukeó. If you are interested please contact 
me! 
 With Ordination, I also have taken on the 
leadership of the Deacons and Congregational Care. 
This fall we had a retreat and began training using a 
resource called òThe Caring Congregationó. 
Additionally, I am excited to announce that after 
much discerrnment, we have decided to revive 
Stephen Ministry! This January I attended a week 
long leadership training with Mari Quint and Shirley 
Reid. We have returned refreshed and excited for this 
program, as it truly represents our call to share the 
love of Christ with one another. Please see Mariõs 
reflections for more information. 

òDon't ask yourself what the world needs. Ask yourself what makes you come alive, 
and go do that, because what the world needs is people who have come alive.ó  

                                                                                                      ~Howard Thurman 

Amy Carlson at her installation as Associate Pastor 
in September 2017. 
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FROM OUR PASTORAL 
ASSISTANT 

Joyce Zimmerman 

 

 

 

 
 

2 017 was a year of stress and personal change for me-and throughout it all, I was buoyed and 
supported and prayed for by my church community. 
As my husband was battling cancer and I was going 
with him to numerous appointments, my time for 
work duties seemed shorter and more broken up. No 
one ever critiqued that or did anything but 
encourage and support me. Whatever I needed in 
time or help was granted without my asking. In the 
days after Daveõs death I was humbled and grateful 
for all the outpouring of caring from so many people 
in this congregation. More than ever, I am so grateful 
to be a member of this churchõs staff and of this 
congregation.  
 During this year, I have continued work with: 

¶ Pastoral visits- with the elderly, shut-ins, 
persons with special needs. I deeply value 
the relationships I have developed and 
continue to build, and I look forward to 
new ones. 

¶ Deacons- assigning and monitoring 
parishes, apprising them of pastoral needs, 
assigning flower deliveries weekly as well as 
after Christmas and Easter. I also work with 
them when we host a reception after a 
memorial service. 

¶ Chancel Guild- coordinate weekly donors 
as well as those for Christmas and Easter 

¶ Membership- I maintain the monthly 
statistical report, greet visitors, work with 
the new member class, and consult on 
maintenance of the church rolls.  

¶ Church office- I proof bulletins and the 
Tower and other materials when requested.  
  I frequently develop lists for special     
  purposes or check said lists for accuracy   
  and inclusiveness. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

¶ Church history- I become involved when 
someone contacts the church for 
information about a family member who 
might have once been on our rolls or needs 
information about our past history.  

¶ Church building matters-Rob Brown, our 
facilities manager, continues to amaze me 
with his grasp of needs around the grounds 
and buildings of the church and his 
resources for meeting these needs and 
solving problems. I have learned much 
from him and from the various service 
people who come to our rescue. I try to 
assist in whatever way I can.  

¶ and I wash the church tablecloths too.  
 

Thank you all for the love and support I feel each day

- especially this year but every day. I am so grateful 

for the opportunity to serve this church and these 

people.  

 

 I continue to serve in worship leadership through 
preaching, planning of worship themes, children and 
youth participation in worship, and evening vespers 
services (including a Blessing of the Animalsõ service 
and prayerful response to the Las Vegas shootings). 
Over Holy Week, I led the Good Friday noon service. 
Additionally, I led the Healing and Wholeness service 
during Advent. I serve on the Worship Council, Hymn 
Planning Committee, Nominating Team, and Building 
Faith in the Future Team. 
 It has been an incredible journey and I am excited 
for all that is to come in the New Year! 
 
Blessings and Peace,    

Joyce  Zimmerman (right) greeting Nancy Gibson 


